
 

Revised March 10, 2022 
 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
All faculty, staff, and students who are returning to campus or are newly hired and reporting for the first 
time will be required to follow all applicable protocols, including training, adherence to The Columbia 
Community Health Compact, COVID testing, the Vaccine Mandate/Attestation and Booster Mandate   
(See note below) 

New York State announced on Friday, February 18th
  that it will not enforce the booster mandate for 

health care workers that was to go into effect on February 21, noting that it will reassess the situation in 
three months. With health care workers no longer subject to immediate enforcement of the mandate, 
this will defer until the end of May 2022 . The exemption request process will be paused and will be 
re-activated four weeks prior to any new mandate deadline.  Our vaccination mandate requires 
booster doses for all faculty, staff and students who meet the criteria for eligibility. 
 
Uploading your booster shot documentation can now be done either via ReopenCU website or via the 
ReopenCU app on your iPhone or Android. You can find instructions here and a helpful video here.  
 
Newly hired employees will need an activated UNI and DUO multifactor authentication set up. 
 
Do not come if you are experiencing symptoms of COVID-19 (e.g., fever, cough, shortness of 
breath, sore throat, fatigue, muscle aches, loss of sense of smell or taste, or stomach upset). 
Those who are experiencing symptoms should self-isolate and contact their health care 
provider. 
 

FOR NEW HIRES 
 
SAFETY FOR NEWLY HIRED FACULTY/STAFF 
Newly hired faculty/staff need to have an activated UNI, have been added to the testing system, and 
need to be set up to use DUO to complete this step. 
 
Prior to beginning work onsite, newly hired faculty and staff must undergo a COVID-19 “Gateway” test 
and receive a negative test result. Newly hired faculty/staff will be able to self-schedule the COVID-19 
PCR test using the directions listed below. In order to access the scheduling portal newly hired 
faculty/staff will need: 

• To activate their University Network Identification (UNI) 
• Set up a multi-factor authentification (MFA)  
• Set up their Univeristy email account 

Once new hires have been informed by their HR representative that they are set up in the scheduling 
system, they will need to follow the same steps listed below for any faculty/staff returning to campus. 
Additional information can be found here 
 

FOR ALL CUIMC FACULTY/STAFF 
 
TRAINING: 
All employees must complete the COVID-19 training before returning to campus or reporting for the first 
time.  There are two versions of the training: 

1) Researchers, including faculty, staff, and students, who are involved in research protocols, must 
take COVID-19 Training: Safe Research at Columbia 

2) Other Columbia personnel must take COVID-19 Training: Working Safely at Columbia 
University 
 
 

https://covid19.columbia.edu/content/i-need-information-about
https://covid19.columbia.edu/content/safety-training
https://covid19.columbia.edu/health-compact
https://covid19.columbia.edu/health-compact
https://covid19.columbia.edu/content/covid-19-testing-process
https://covid19.columbia.edu/news/vaccine-mandate-update-faculty-researchers-and-staff
https://covid19.columbia.edu/content/booster-mandate-compliance
https://reopencu.covid19.columbia.edu/node/add/vaccine
https://covid19.columbia.edu/content/vaccine-documentation-upload-instructions
https://covid19.columbia.edu/content/columbia-university-vaccination-attestation-tutorial
https://cuit.columbia.edu/cuit/manage-my-uni
https://cuit.columbia.edu/mfa
https://www.cumc.columbia.edu/hr/employment
https://www.rascal.columbia.edu/tc/course/TC5550/courseOverview
https://columbia.sabacloud.com/Saba/Web_spf/NA3P1PRD0112/common/ledetail/cours000000000027740
https://columbia.sabacloud.com/Saba/Web_spf/NA3P1PRD0112/common/ledetail/cours000000000027740


How to Complete Your Columbia Community Health Compact 
 

COMPACT: 
The compact is an agreement that affirms that we will all do our best to keep the campus safe for 
faculty, staff, students, patients, and visitors. Everyone needs to read and agree to abide by the 
conditions of the Compact before coming to the campus. The compact applies to all students, faculty, 
and staff in the Columbia University community.  
Faculty and staff will need to affirm that they agree to abide by the Compact through either the 
ReOpenCU app or the ReOpenCU website. 
 
o Upon logging in, you will be directed to the “Daily Attestation” page  
o Scroll down to the  “My Checklist” section. To view the compact click on (Show/Hide Compact as 

seen below).  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

o If you receive a red pass indicating that your compact has not been signed and/or completed your 
trainings, the app/website will provide a link to instructions to do so 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
A video demonstration of how to sign the compact is available on the Human Resources COVID-19 
Website. For questions or assistance with the ReopenCU app, please submit a ticket to the CUIT 
Service Desk, email askcuit@columbia.edu or call 212-854-1919.  
 
As of March 14th, a daily attestation will no longer be required, however a green pass will still be 
required to access University facilities.  University ID card swipe access will remain linked to 
compliance with COVID-19 training, the Columbia Compact, the vaccination mandate and required 
testing. 
 
TESTING: 
• Testing is available by appointment only; walk-ins are not accepted 
• To schedule an appointment, returning faculty and staff who need a gateway PCR test or newly 

hired faculty and staff should go to the Online Patient Portal 
• Faculty and staff need to sign in with their UNI and UNI password. Note: newly hired faculty/staff 

need to have an activated UNI, have been added to the testing system, and need to be set up 
to use DUO to complete this step (Click Here for additional information and for set up 
instructions.) 

o Log in to your ReOpenCU app, or log in to the ReOpenCU website 

https://covid19.columbia.edu/health-compact#/text-2805
https://reopencu.covid19.columbia.edu/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yFIdVy2MAo0&feature=emb_logo
https://humanresources.columbia.edu/covid19
https://humanresources.columbia.edu/covid19
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__columbia.service-2Dnow.com_cu-3Fid-3Dsc-5Fcat-5Fitem-5Fcu-26sys-5Fid-3D37db3f5013ba920006c376022244b0be&d=DwMFAg&c=G2MiLlal7SXE3PeSnG8W6_JBU6FcdVjSsBSbw6gcR0U&r=ZIIPCUGlyOUv0RFXhjVgAs_BpiND_vQ9PI4Hz86UqaY&m=bPNFBVMFBFE2zQWvA-vFPiZ60vVVzMycl1aX6-UX-0A&s=K-5BvumnkQny6tA4XIr7SKIn2iBG9dN7IE44_W9ix7A&e=
mailto:askcuit@columbia.edu
http://secure.health.columbia.edu/
https://cuit.columbia.edu/mfa
https://reopencu.covid19.columbia.edu/


TESTING: 
Columbia University requires an initial single COVID-19 PCR diagnostic test of all faculty, staff, and 
students who are arriving on campus for the first time or who are returning to campus. All faculty and 
staff who are returning to campus are required to have an initial gateway COVID-19 PCR test. A 
negative test result is required prior to return to campus.   
 
The original gateway testing period for 2022 has been extended from January 31 to February 4, 2022. 
After February 4, 2022, red passes will be applied to all those who are not compliant with the gateway 
testing requirement.  Columbia offers testing in five locations, with two sites operating five days per 
week. University testing appointments open 7-10 days in advance so please plan accordingly.  To 
ensure opportunities to be tested, please book your appointment in advance of your desired testing 
date. Tests from non-University sites, includeing NYP or WHS cannot be used to meet the University-
required COVID-19 tests.  
 
Faculty and staff should self-schedule a Gateway PCR test. Information about how to self-schedule and 
additional testing information can be found on the COVID19 page (and below for reference). New 
employees will be told when they can access the self-schedule system by their Faculty 
Affairs/Human Resources representative. 
 
 

 
Follow the steps below to schedule your COVID-19 Test 

 
o Use the Online Patient Portal to log in. You will immediately be prompted to enter your birthday to 

proceed.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
o Select “Appointments” from the main menu on the left. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

o Click “Schedule an appointment” to move to the next page. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

https://covid19.columbia.edu/content/covid-19-testing-program-spring-2022
https://covid19.columbia.edu/content/covid-19-testing-program-spring-2022
https://covid19.columbia.edu/content/covid-19-testing-program-spring-2022
https://secure.health.columbia.edu/
https://covid19.columbia.edu/content/covid-19-testing-process
https://secure.health.columbia.edu/confirm.aspx


o Select “COVID-19 testing” by location (Morningside -Lerner Hall or CUIMC – Black Building as well 
as the addresses for both at the bottom of this document). 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
o Indicate that this is your first test with Columbia Health’s COVD19 Testing Program. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

o Select the appointment day and time from the available options on the page (available Monday to 
Friday and up to 14 days in advance) and press continue. 
 
 
 
 
     

 
 
 
 

o Once the appointment is scheduled, the system will display a QR code. We encourage faculty/staff 
to save the QR code on their phone as a screenshot or print it out. They can always access the 
code by logging back into the Online Patient Portal. The QR code is a touchless way to check-in for 
a testing appointment. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

If faculty/staff are unable to schedule through the Online Patient Portal, they should 
email:  covidtesttrace@columbia.edu for assistance and provide the following: 

 
Preferred Location: CUIMC (Black Building) or Morningside (Lerner Hall) 
Preferred Date: 
Preferred Time: 
Please select this link for additional testing loctions: 
https://covid19.columbia.edu/content/covid-19-testing-program 
 

  

mailto:covidtesttrace@columbia.edu
https://covid19.columbia.edu/content/covid-19-testing-program


Black Building Address 
(CUIMC Test Site) 
650 W 168th St. 
New York, NY  
10032 

Lerner Hall Address 
(Morningside Test Site) 
2920 Broadway 
New York, NY  
10027 
 

• After initial (Gateway) testing, Faculty, staff, and graduate students, will be randomly sampled for 
COVID-19 PCR diagnostic testing each week during the semester; this frequency and sample size 
will be adapted based on key COVID-19 indicators. 

• Each week, a random sample of those accessing campus is invited for a repeat test. You will be 
notified by email when you are required to have a surveillance test.  

• Additionally, voluntary weekly testing is available for anyone faculty or staff accessing campus at 
least 2 days per week. 

• Additional questions can be answered by carefully reviewing the COVID19 page or by emailing 
covidtesttrace@columbia.edu 

 
Vaccine Mandate/Attestation - What You Need to Do:  

• Download the ReopenCU App 
• Read the Process for Providing Proof of Vaccination 
• Find out what Documentation You Can Provide as Proof of Vaccination 
• Upload Vaccine Documentation or Request an Exemption 
• Vaccine FAQ’s:  https://covid19.columbia.edu/content/faqs-regarding-covid-19-vaccination 

View the Vaccination Tutorial: CUIMC Vaccination Attestation Tutorial. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://covid19.columbia.edu/content/covid-19-testing-process
mailto:covidtesttrace@columbia.edu
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__bit.ly_2RULA9C&d=DwMFaQ&c=G2MiLlal7SXE3PeSnG8W6_JBU6FcdVjSsBSbw6gcR0U&r=ZIIPCUGlyOUv0RFXhjVgAs_BpiND_vQ9PI4Hz86UqaY&m=dj8_2QxrcixYWYH6VdKFOBGYCS7CJRhrLWsXmyBwH-Q&s=KPXHnKkr91Pcm4X8uE4W72uzhuOEZDO_xmHL98lKLhY&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__bit.ly_2RULA9C&d=DwMFaQ&c=G2MiLlal7SXE3PeSnG8W6_JBU6FcdVjSsBSbw6gcR0U&r=ZIIPCUGlyOUv0RFXhjVgAs_BpiND_vQ9PI4Hz86UqaY&m=dj8_2QxrcixYWYH6VdKFOBGYCS7CJRhrLWsXmyBwH-Q&s=KPXHnKkr91Pcm4X8uE4W72uzhuOEZDO_xmHL98lKLhY&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__bit.ly_3yYiHKm&d=DwMFaQ&c=G2MiLlal7SXE3PeSnG8W6_JBU6FcdVjSsBSbw6gcR0U&r=ZIIPCUGlyOUv0RFXhjVgAs_BpiND_vQ9PI4Hz86UqaY&m=dj8_2QxrcixYWYH6VdKFOBGYCS7CJRhrLWsXmyBwH-Q&s=35BzhflZe20zI9XSQnEztrI4daRf4Hw_LdaGzoa5NL4&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__bit.ly_3g3woyU&d=DwMFaQ&c=G2MiLlal7SXE3PeSnG8W6_JBU6FcdVjSsBSbw6gcR0U&r=ZIIPCUGlyOUv0RFXhjVgAs_BpiND_vQ9PI4Hz86UqaY&m=dj8_2QxrcixYWYH6VdKFOBGYCS7CJRhrLWsXmyBwH-Q&s=4o2bsmchGGh9GJfkChIyqypQG9ogX4tFfqX6zYJ_gGM&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__bit.ly_3i9r1kh&d=DwMFaQ&c=G2MiLlal7SXE3PeSnG8W6_JBU6FcdVjSsBSbw6gcR0U&r=ZIIPCUGlyOUv0RFXhjVgAs_BpiND_vQ9PI4Hz86UqaY&m=dj8_2QxrcixYWYH6VdKFOBGYCS7CJRhrLWsXmyBwH-Q&s=mTmnR1gyMWPl60FpcjL1zHuOVOr5-m4BwaauCnN5yE0&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__bit.ly_3i9r1kh&d=DwMFaQ&c=G2MiLlal7SXE3PeSnG8W6_JBU6FcdVjSsBSbw6gcR0U&r=ZIIPCUGlyOUv0RFXhjVgAs_BpiND_vQ9PI4Hz86UqaY&m=dj8_2QxrcixYWYH6VdKFOBGYCS7CJRhrLWsXmyBwH-Q&s=mTmnR1gyMWPl60FpcjL1zHuOVOr5-m4BwaauCnN5yE0&e=
https://covid19.columbia.edu/content/faqs-regarding-covid-19-vaccination
https://covid19.columbia.edu/content/faqs-regarding-covid-19-vaccination
https://covid19.columbia.edu/content/cuimc-vaccination-attestation-tutorial-1


Vaccine Mandate Applies to: 
 

 
Other contractors and non-academic visitor on campus four or more days in the semester. 

1. All employees should comply with the vaccine mandate, including where possible, those 
employees who are not working on campus.  In circumstances which prevent compliance due to 
the current location, those employees should inform their school or department. 

2. All employees should comply with the vaccine mandate, including where possible, those 
employees on an approved leave of absence from the University.  In circumstances which 
prevent compliance during the period of leave, those employees must ensure compliance prior 
to the date of return to active employment status. 

3. In all cases, compliance with the vaccine mandate must be complete prior to any individual 
accessing University facilities 

 
 
Thank you, 
 
Bill 
Chief Human Resources Officer - CUIMC 
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